

الجُمْهُورِيَّة الجَزَائِرِيَّة الدِّيمُقْرَاطِيَّة الشَّعْبِيَّة وَزَارَةُ التَّرْبِيَةِ الوَطَنِيَّة مُدِيرِيَّةُ التَّرْبِيَة - الجَزَائِر وَسَط -مَدْرَسَةُ"الرَّجَاءِ وَالتَّفَوُقِ"الخَاصَّة - بُوزَرَبِعَة -



المادّة: اللّغة الإنجليزيّة

المستوى: الثَّالثة متوسّط

التّاريخ: 2022/12/08

المدّة: ساعة ونصف

# اختبار الفصل الأوّل

### Text:

In the past, the way people lived was very different from the way we live nowadays. In old times, people commonly used to live in simple houses with less electric appliances. Most of the chores were done by hand, but now, there are more developed items. People can use washing machines, microwaves and even robots.

One hundred years ago, people used to dress up in simple ways, they used to wear traditional clothes for example: in Algeria, men used to wear "burnouses" and women used to wear long dresses with scarves or "El hayek" but today, they wear fashionable and modern clothes. In the past people used to consume fresh, natural and healthy food. Today, they eat junk food like: Burgers, pizzas and ....

Ways of entertainment changed a lot. Children used to skip rope and play hide and seek game. Nowadays, they play chess, monopoly and video games on smart phones.

Adapted by the teacher

# Part One: (14pt)

# Task one: Reading Comprehension (7pts)

# A) <u>I Read the text and say "true" or "false"</u>. (2pts)

- 1- In the past, the different domestic chores were done by hand. (.....)
- 2- Nowadays, people can use more developed devices. (.....)

# B) <u>I answer the following questions</u>: (3pts)

- 1- Where did people use to live in old times?
- 2- Did the Algerian women use to wear fashionable and modern clothes hundred years ago?
- **3-** What did they use to eat?

# C) Lexis: (2pts)

# 1- I find in Find in the text words closest in meaning to:

to wear = ..... distraction = .....

2- <u>I find in the text words that are opposites to</u>:

same  $\neq$  ..... modern  $\neq$  .....

### Task Two: Mastery of Language: (7pts)

### A) I complete with: used to or did not use to: (2pts)

In the past, children.....live in hard and bad conditions. They..... help in most of the house chores. Moreover, they ...... go to school to have some knowledge because schools were very far from the farms and they ..... recover quickly when they fell ill because of bad and miserable health conditions.

### B) I put the verbs between brackets in the right tense: (3pts)

When I (to be) ...... a kid, I used to (to live) ..... in a small village in the countryside. I (to remember) ...... my friend Ahmed at primary school. When we (to meet) ...... each other, we (to play)..... games and (to do) ..... our homework together.

### C/ I classify the following words according to the pronunciation of the final "ed"(2pts)

Stayed – watched – preferred – participated.

/t/	/d/	/id/

# Part Two: Written expression (6pts)

Your friend and you were refreshing your minds about your childhood memories. Answer your friend's questions about your first year at the primary school.

A: Which primary school did you use to go to?	
B: I	
A: Who used to be your teacher of the first year at the primary school	!?
B:	
A: Which subject did you use to prefer studying?	
B:	•••
A: Did you use to have many friends?	
B:	
A: what did you use to do in your free time?	
B:	
A: Do you keep fond childhood memories?	
B:	

E!E



الجُمْهُورِيَّة الجَزَائِرِيَّة الدِّيمُقْرَاطِيَّة الشَّعْبِيَّة وَزَارَةُ التَّرْبِيَةِ الوَطَنِيَّة مُدِيرِيَّةُ التَّرْبِيَة - الجَزَائِر وَسَط -

مَدْرَسَةُ "الرَّجَاءِ وَالتَّفَوُّقِ "الْخَاصَّة - بُوزَرِّبِعَة -



التّاريخ 08 /2022/12

المدّة: ساعة ونصف

Correction of the fiest Exam

# المادّة: اللّغة الإنجليزية

المستوى:الثالثة متوسط

# Part One(14pt) Task one: A/Reading Comprehension (7pts)

#### A/: I Read the text and say true or false. (2pts)

1)In the past, the different domestic chores were done by hand. true.

2)Nowadays, people can use more developed devices...true

### **<u>B/I answer the following questions:(3pts)</u>**

-Where did people use to live in old times ?...people used to live in simple houses.

-Did the Algerian women use to wear fashionable and modern clothes hundred years ago?

### No, they did not.

3) What did they use to eat? They used to eat fresh natural and healthy food.

### C/Lexis: (2pts)

I find in Find in the text words closest in meaning to:

to wear = to dress up distraction = entertainment

### b)<u>I find in the text words that areopposites to</u> :

same  $\neq$  different modern  $\neq$  traditional.

### Task two: Mastery of Language :(7pts)

### A/ I complete with : used to or did not use to : (2pts)

In the past, children used to live in hard and bad conditions. They used to help in most of the house chores . Moreover, they did not use to go to school to have some knowledge because schools were very far from the farms and they did not use to recover quickly when they fell ill because of bad and miserable health conditions.

### **B/I** put the verbs between brackets in the right tense:(3pts)

When I was a kid, I used to live in a small village in the countryside . I remember .my friend Ahmed at primary school . When we met each other , we played games and did.our homework together .

### C/ I classify the following words according to the pronunciation of the final ed(2pts)

stayed - watched - preferred -participated .

/t/	/d/	/id/
watched	Preferred stayed	participated

#### Part Two:(6pts):Written expression:

Your friend and you were refreshing your minds about your childhood memories .Answer your friend's questions about your first year at the primary school.

A: Which primary school did you use to go to ?

B: I used to go to Erradjaa Watafaouk Primary school.

A: Who used to be your teacher of the first year at the primary school?

B: Mrs Layhem used to be my teacher of the first year at the primary school.

A: Which subject did you use to prefer studying?

B: I used to prefer stdying Math.

A: Did you use to have many friends?

B: Yes ,I did.

A: what did you use to do in your free time?

B: I used to watch cartoon, play marbel.....

A: Do you keep fond childhood memories?

B:yes, I do..